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Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
In our efforts to provide a safe environment in which our students can learn, the Tyrone Area School District 

continues to take proactive measures to protect the safety of our students and staff members.  The District 

administration is currently conducting a review of the District’s Multi-Hazards Plan.  This plan provides 

organized procedures and responses to a variety of emergency situations.  In addition, we are coordinating 

efforts with local emergency management agencies, emergency responders, medical services, and county 

and state safety officials.  Depending on the nature of the emergency, we will respond according to the 

District Multi-Hazards Plan for potential threats and follow directions from public safety officials.   

 

The enclosed “School Emergency Guide for Parents” has been prepared to provide basic information on 

how parent cooperation and assistance will aid the District and your child(ren) during a crisis.  We would 

greatly appreciate your time in reviewing this brochure.  It is our hope that by providing this information 

you will be better prepared, as a parent/guardian, in the case of an emergency. 

 

Throughout the school year, our students are trained in emergency procedures and taught how to react, 

where to assemble, and what to expect in various emergency situations.  This training takes place through 

fire drills, severe weather drills, and emergency scenario practice drills.  Following a drill, your child may 

wish to share their experience with you.  If so, please take a few minutes to discuss the information and 

procedures as a family. 

 

We look forward to working together to promote a safe environment for our students, staff, and community.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s building principal.    

 

Sincerely, 

  
Leslie A. Estep 
Superintendent of Schools 

 
     Enclosure:  School Emergency Guide for Parents 
 



 

Good planning will facilitate a 

rapid, coordinated, and effective 

response when a crisis occurs. 
 

Throughout the school year, students will 

be taught how to react in an emergency. 
 

This will be accomplished through: 
 

• Classroom discussions of various emer-

gency scenarios. 

• Fire Drills & Evacuations. 

• Severe weather drills. 

 

Preventative Measures: 
 

• On-campus school police 

• 24/7 Safe2Say Reporting System 

safe2saypa.org; 1-844-SAFE2SAY 

 (1-844-723-2729) 

• Coordination with state and local police 

• Metal detectors & bag searches 

(occasional) 

• Drug-sniffing dogs (occasional) 

 

Ensuring that our schools are safe is 
everyone’s responsibility! 

 

Tyrone Area School District is committed to the 
safety of our students.  The staff at TASD works 
with public safety providers to maintain a safe 
environment through: 
 

• Crisis Training for administration  and staff. 

• Development of a multi-hazard plan mod-
eled from (NIMS) National Incident Manage-
ment System. 

 
This School Emergency Guide for Parents was 
created to help you better understand your im-
portant role in our Safe School Plans.   
 
Open communication between home and 
school is critical to the safety and well-being of 
our students and your child(ren).  
 
If you have concerns or questions about 
school policies or your child(ren)’s safety,  
you can contact the Superintendent’s Office 
via phone: (814) 684-0710 ext. 4123 or 
email: safety@tyrone.k12.pa.us. 
 

Tyrone Area School District 
701 Clay Avenue 

Tyrone, PA  16686 
(814)684-0710 

www.tyrone.k12.pa.us 
 

Soaring Forward to 
Explore, Challenge, and Succeed! 

 
 

It is the policy of the Tyrone Area School District not to 
discriminate on the basis of sex, handicap, race and national 
origin in its educational and vocational programs, activities, 

or employment as required by Title IX, Section 504, and Title VI.   
Please direct questions about this policy to Leslie Estep, 

Superintendent of Schools, at 814.684.0710, Extension 4123. 

TASD  

School Emergency 
Guide for Parents 

The purpose of this guide is to provide basic 

information to parents on how their coopera-

tion and assistance will aid the District and their 

children during a crisis. 

mailto:safety@tyrone.k12.pa.us
https://www.safe2saypa.org/


Simple steps you can take to 

prepare for a school emergency: 

 
1. Communication is vital in any type of 

emergency.  Please update contact infor-

mation with the offices, as needed.  For 

example, a change in your work tele-

phone number should be reported to the 

school office. 

 

Individuals listed as Emergency Contacts 

should: 

 

• Be responsible. 

• Be aware that they are listed as an 

emergency contact and be willing to 

accept this responsibility. 

• Be easily contacted during the day. 

• Have transportation to pick up your 

child(ren) at the school, if necessary. 

• Be known by your child(ren). 

 

2. School Emergency Information for par-

ents is located in this brochure.  Keep  

this information with you in case of an 

emergency.   

 

3. Talk with your child(ren) about listening 

and following directions during an emer-

gency.  Also discuss the emergency 

training that is provided at school; give 

your support by stressing its importance; 

and encourage cooperation with school 

staff members, both in practice drills and 

in the event of a real emergency. 

School Emergency Responses 
 

STAY PUT!  Students and staff will stay in their 
classrooms and conduct “business as usual.”  
This could occur due to a  medical emergency, 
safety drill, or to clear the hallway.  
 
KEEP OUT!  Students will return from outdoor 
activities, doors locked, and outsiders will not 
be able to get into the building.  This  could 
occur because of an emergency  happening in 
the community  in the area of the school.   
 
LOCKDOWN!  Students and staff will lock doors, 
turn lights out, and stay out of sight.  Staff and 
students will listen for further instructions.  This 
could be activated due to a  threat inside of the 
school.   
 
EVACUATE!  Students and staff will leave the 
building because it  is unsafe to stay in the 
building.  This could occur due to a fire, gas 
leak, or other safety  concern. 
 
SHELTER IN PLACE!  Students and staff will 
move to  interior rooms in the building.  A 
severe weather event or outside air contamina-
tion could cause implementation of this action.   
 
HOLD STUDENTS!  This will only occur if there is 
an emergency in the community and we are un-
able to send students home.   This could affect 
all students or only students from a certain geo-
graphic area. 
 
Student Dismissal/Parent Reunification Procedures 
 
School officials will notify parents if and where 
students have been relocated and will provide 
information for picking up child(ren).  Students 
will only be released to adults listed as Emer-
gency Contacts.  The adult must have a picture 
ID, for verification purposes, when picking up 
student(s). 

 

Important things to remember 
during a school emergency: 

 
What you SHOULD do: 
 
• Review the information in this brochure.   
• Wait for official information and instructions 

from the District. 
• Report to the designated area to pick up your 

child(ren) easily, if necessary.   
 
Please DO NOT: 
 
• Come to the school unless you are asked to do 

so.  This may impede first responders trying to 
help. 

• Use social media to spread rumors about an 
event or threat. 

• Call or text your student during an active drill 
when they are trying to follow school  emer-
gency directives. 

 
Where to turn for information during an emergency: 
 
In an emergency, every effort will be made to keep 
parents informed so they understand the situation 
and what is being done in response.  Families will 
receive information and instructions from these 
listed communication sources: 
 
District Messaging System 
Wait for notification from the District Messaging 
System.  You will receive information and instruc-
tions on what to do during an emergency. Please 
remember that information can sometimes be lim-
ited in an emergency. 
 
Website & Facebook 
Visit our Website:  www.tyrone.k12.pa.us 
Visit our Facebook page:  www.facebook.com/
TyroneASD 

 
Local TV and Radio Stations 
Tune in to local TV and radio stations for news 
alerts, if necessary. 

http://www.tyrone.k12.pa.us
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